Juan Antonio Salazar
3209 Carter Dr.
Arlington, TX. 76014
juanantonio52@gmail.com
September 27, 2018.

My beloved Brethren:

It’s my prayer that my letter find you enjoying all the blessings of our God, and heavenly
Father. | pray that He bless you, your work as an Elders. | pray that your congregations
under your care and leadership, be sound in the faith, and keep growing spiritually.

Brethren, I would like to tell you that our attendance is coming along very well. This past
Tuesday everybody came except two, Brother Victor (work) and Brother Jose (out of town)
were not among us. My wife and | have been visiting our brethren in their homes. We had
remind them the importance of not neglecting the assemblies. We talk about been more
faithful, and to put more effort in the spiritual things. Everybody have been trap in the
difficulties this of life, many are dealing with the anxieties and trials of life.

Our brethren Jose and sister Idalia are attending again. Sister Alma Castillo is attending, but
she’s dealing with health issues. Seems to me she is doing better, but not good enough to re-
start our Bible classes again. We finish the book of Daniel and we started a Bible class
concerning the work of the Holy Spirit. We already studying in the book of Acts on the
Tuesday service.

The class with Gerardo and Diana continue the same on Friday at 8:00. | already started my
Bible class with Brother Miguel. We reconnected with my Brother Jorge and his wife
Nereyda, hopefully we encourage them to continue studying God’s word.

Eduardo Cantu continue visiting in a regular basis, but no interest in a Bible class yet. Eva
haven’t come back to visit with us again. She didn’t want to leave a contact number with us.
Hopefully she come back soon and keep attending with us.

Twice this month we visited with the congregation at Pleasant Grove, once with the
congregation in Fort Worth, and once with the West Dallas congregation. This brethren
always giving me the time to teach, or help in any way. We enjoy visiting and worship with
them, please keep all this brethren in your prayers.

Please, pray for our work, we thank every one of you. God Bless you all.
Juan Antonio Salazar.
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